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Charlecote Flies The Flag! 

Residents of Charlecote celebrated the Royal Wedding on 

Friday, 29 April, in grand style with a champagne toast to 

the newly-wed couple followed by a traditional Afternoon 

Tea in the Village Hall. The hall was suitably decorated 

with  a profusion of Union Jacks, bunting and balloons, and 

everybody was presented with a specially commissioned 

commemorative mug to mark the occasion. Roll on the 

Diamond Jubilee next year!                                                HH 

Tree Wardens Visit Hampton Lucy Spinney 
On Saturday, 30 April, we had a visit from some of the 

Stratford District tree wardens, who were shown around the 

water mill by John Bedington and then taken to the Stratford 

Road spinney, which was planted in December 2005. They 

also inspected the three fruit trees recently planted in the 

playing field. The trees were given to the village by Stratford 

District Council through the Tree Warden scheme. Do visit 

the spinney yourself, bearing in mind that it’s meant to be a 

nature reserve and not a garden. The entrance is almost 

opposite the back gate of the playing field, but if you take 

your dog, please don’t leave the evidence on the path.       ASc 

 

Funeral of James Cooper 
On Thursday, 5 May, the church of St Peter ad Vincula, 

Hampton Lucy, was packed to overflowing for the funeral of 

James Cooper.  James, who was only 25 years old, had been 

on holiday in Florida with his parents and a university friend 

when he and his friend were tragically shot and killed in a 

suburb of Sarasota. James was a tennis coach and the 

mourners included his family and many of his friends and 

colleagues. The funeral service was conducted by the Rev’d 

David Jessett. Many tributes to James were presented, 

including a most moving one by James’s father.                KC  

Hampton Lucy School’s Royal Celebration 
Hampton Lucy School also made a big day of William and 

Kate’s wedding with a ‘street party’ in the playground on 

Thursday, April 28. Everyone was encouraged to get into a 

patriotic party mood by dressing in red, white and blue and 

also to contribute a plateful of cakes, buns or sandwiches to 

add to the fun. In the days leading up to the Royal Wedding, 

school activities were linked to the occasion as part of the 

school’s creative curriculum. This included making hats or 

crowns and designing a dress to re-enact a Royal Wedding. 

Coins were designed, commemorative plates were made, and 

the pupils designed and made invitations and planned their 

own street party. All in all, everyone at Hampton Lucy 

School had two days of great fun, culminating in a holiday 

for the grand occasion of the Royal Wedding.                      MJH 

You only have to mention a party at Charlecote and…...! 

‘Rolling Thunder!’ 
The Wellesbourne ‘Wings and Wheels’ will take place on the 

airfield on Sunday 26 June, 2011. The gates will open at 

10.00am, parking is free, and admission for adults is £5, with 

under 14's admitted free of charge. Please use the Market 

entrance. The slow-speed taxi of the Vulcan will commence 

at 11.30am with a high-speed run at 2.00pm, (subject to 

serviceability). Pilots and owners of historic or rare aircraft 

are invited to be part of the static display, which will be set 

up near to the spectators but behind a barrier. Landing fees 

for these aircraft will be waived. Owners of classic cars  who 

may like to show them off can also book a space in the 

display area. More details at: http://www.xm655.com        FS                                           
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… nice knees... nice trees.  

Spot the princess! exit right? 



 

Rev’d David Jessett  

The Rectory  

Church Lane  

Barford  

CV35 8ES 
Tel: 01926 624238  
E-mail: rectory@barford.org.uk 

series of declarations of war and invasions at the outbreak 

of World War I.  
 

Whilst it is very important to learn about these events, I’m 

astonished at the sheer volume of information that has to be 

absorbed, and then shaped into intelligent responses to 

given questions on the day of the exam. I’m sure I must 

have had to memorise swathes of information when I was 

younger but now can just look on with awe and sympathy! 
 

Some students will be nerve-wracked, others will thrive on 

the challenge. Some will come out with multiple A* grades 

while others will not. Most will be somewhere in between 

on both counts. 
 

It can become all-consuming but there is a quiet constant 

running through all this exam fever; the unchanging, 

unconditional love of God for each child and young person 

and a constant and secure resting place through the highs 

and lows, the processes and the outcomes. 
 

Every blessing, 
 

                             Cathy. 

Rev’d Cathy Davies 

3 Wilkins Close  

Barford.  

CV35 8EX  
Tel: 01926 624139 
Working days: 
Wednesday, Thursday  
and Sunday. 

E-mail: Revcathydavies@aol.com 

  

Dear Friends, 
 

As I sit here and write, the exam season is just getting 

started. The children in their last year at Hampton Lucy 

and Loxley Schools are taking their SATs exams. 

Elsewhere GCSEs have started, with AS levels beginning 

next week and, by the time you read this at the beginning 

of June, A levels will be in progress too. What a mind-

boggling number of exams across the country and a mind-

boggling number of children and young people sitting 

them. 
 

I was with my youngest daughter the other evening as she 

did some revision for an imminent History GCSE. The 

revision involved looking at a card with a date on it; 28 

June, 1914 for example. The key event that happened on 

that day was written on the back of the card. She then 

recalled the details, turned the card over and checked that 

she had remembered correctly. As it happens, 28 June, 

1914 is one of the easiest dates to remember. It was the 

day when the Austrian Archduke, Franz Ferdinand, was 

shot and killed in Sarajevo. There was, however, a stack 

of these cards with the dates and details of the complex 

News from the Parishes 
A complete list of church services, including those at Barford, Wasperton and  

Sherbourne, is displayed on the notice board in your church.  

The Parish Letter 

From the Registers  

Baptisms:  Hampton Lucy  24 April, 2011      Ewan Alexander Ashford  

               Alastair Cameron Ashford  

               Sebastian James Barclay Askew 

 

Weddings:  Hampton Lucy  23 April, 2011       Garry Neville Owen and Emma Jane Rawson  

       30 April, 2011      Oliver Robert Ellis and Abigail Heckstall-Smith 

 

Funerals:  Loxley   28 February, 2011      Margaret Spooner (Service at Oakley Wood) 

   Hampton Lucy  5 May, 2011       James Cooper 

The Three Parishes Prayer group 
The group will meet at the home of Janet and Duncan Fairfax-Lucy, by their kind invitation, on Thursday, 16 June, at 

7.45pm. 

 

St Peter’s Church, Hampton Lucy 
Dates for your diaries: Saturday, 11 June, Churchyard Tidy-up (10.00am to 12 noon). 13 August, Summer Garden 

Tea with stalls (instead of the usual ‘last weekend in June’ event). 10 September, Cider Sizzler with Talent Show.     SB 

Hampton Lucy Parish Council and Annual Parish Meeting 

The Parish Council met on Wednesday, 11 May, in the Village Hall. Phil Ward gave a presentation on the results of the 

Housing Needs Survey, which will now be considered by the Council. The principal items raised included the Annual 

Accounts, which were approved and signed, the significantly reduced street-lighting costs and the rejection of the 

planning application for the Gypsy Site at Blackhill. The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday, 6 July. 

The Annual Parish Meeting was opened and Chairman Sue Main gave her annual report. Jo Hassall, of The Heart Rhythm 

Charity, gave a presentation on Automatic External Defibrillators. The meeting was in favour of pursuing the idea but 

fund-raising will need to be initiated. The ‘Ian Wilmut Fund’ is to be further promoted via ‘The Grapevine’. Councillor 

Jeremy Whyman was delegated to generate ideas for the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee celebrations in 2012.                     AJW 



 

Don't forget the ‘Sir Ian Wilmut Science Fund’ 
Following a visit three years ago to Hampton Lucy, where 

he was born during the war, Sir Ian kindly donated two 

hundred pounds to the Parish. The Parish Council agreed 

that it would be set aside as a source of funds for 

schoolchildren living in Hampton Lucy for specific science

-based visits, projects, books or equipment. Although it 

was advertised when it was set up some time ago, it has not 

yet been taken up. If children living in Hampton Lucy 

would like to apply for small sums to support their 

scientific interests they need to write in person, (not parents 

please!), to Mike Woodman, Hampton Lucy Parish Clerk, 

at 5, Hithersand, Hampton Lucy, CV35 8BW. As a starter, 

why not come along to this Science Show starring Dr 

Bunhead as “Volcano Head”. The production has been 

generously sponsored so we have been able to keep the cost 

of admission down to a minimum. It is a great way to see 

living science in action. You will love it.                          JD 

New Bus Service for Hampton Lucy 
Johnson’s have discontinued their bus service to Hampton Lucy and the route has been taken over by A&M 

Group, operating the FLEXIBUS 500. This is the completely revised timetable and route. Please note that Flexibus 

will have space for mobility scooters. For further enquiries, please contact A&M Group on 0500 212225. 

 WELLESBOURNE - HAMPTON LUCY - STRATFORD  

(Monday to Friday) 

    

   Wellesbourne, Farringdon Court: 10.45am  Stratford, Tesco:    13.35pm 

     Wellesbourne, Lawrence Mackie: 10.51am  Stratford, Wood St:   13.40pm 

   Wellesbourne, Willett House:  10.54am  Stratford, Bridge St:   13.42pm 

   Charlecote:     10.59am  Hatton Rock:    13.50pm 

   Hampton Lucy:    11.02am  Hampton Lucy:    13.53pm 

   Stratford Bridge St:   11.13am  Wellesbourne, Lawrence Mackie: 14.01pm 

   Stratford, Wood St:   11.15am  Wellesbourne, Willett House:  14.04pm 

   Stratford, Tesco:    11.23am  Wellesbourne, Farringdon Court: 14.10pm  

 

(Editor’s note: This is a transcription of the original timetable. Original copies available from A&M Group) 

Valefresco Farm Open Day 
Valefresco will once again be opening up to the public on 

Sunday, 12 June, for National Open Farm Day. They will be 

pleased to welcome all local residents, families and friends, 

who are invited to look around the farm, one of the major 

salad crop producers in the country. There will be tractor and 

trailer rides, tours of the farm and buildings, plus 

demonstrations of some of the sophisticated machinery used 

in farming these days, weather permitting. The gates open at 

2.00pm and visitors should head for the complex of 

buildings at the end of the main drive. Those with cars will 

use the main entrance on Stratford Road, whilst the hardy 

walkers from Hampton Lucy village can use the footpath to 

Old Pastures Farm next to the George V Playing Field. It is a 

fascinating place to visit and should be great fun for all of 

the family. (Editor’s note: Valefresco are generous 

supporters of village events, such as the Annual Plant Sale 

and the Cider Sizzler)                                                        AJW                                          

 

 Wednesday 

 6 July, 7.00pm   

Belgrade Theatre, Coventry 

Tickets: £2:00 

Organised and sponsored  by 

Exhall Grange Science  

College  

and Birmingham Science 

City. 

Booking office:- 024 7655 3055 

 

 

Polish up the silver gilt - its that time of year again! 
The Hampton Lucy Village Hall Committee is holding the ever-popular Annual Jazz Picnic in the Parish Field on Friday, 1 

July.  Music will begin at 7.30pm and the gate will be open from 6.45pm so that you can set up your candelabras in good 

time. The tickets are £7.50 per adult, family ticket £16 for 2 adults and 2 children and £1 per extra child.  There will be a raffle 

during the evening.  We guarantee our luck will hold again with the weather, and look forward to seeing you there!              DR 

Hampton Lucy ‘Plant and Produce Sale’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The annual Plant Sale at Hampton Lucy on 14 May was 

once again blessed by fine weather and enjoyed great 

support from everyone. “Thank you” to all those who 

helped to make it such a success. Full report in July.      AJW 

Three generations of the Gardner family amongst the plants 



 
Wellesbourne & District Lions Club  

Our Easter Egg Fund raised over £550, which 

will be used to support Lions Club charities. 

The dozen Easter eggs proved to be a great 

success and the Lions would like to thank the supporters 

who participated and the willing hosts in pubs, shops and 

offices for their very generous support. We are hoping that 

our ‘Golden Goose’ will be able to lay even more eggs in 

time for next Easter! The sale of raffle tickets at 

Wellesbourne Co-Op over the weekend of the 8-10 April 

raised over £250 for the ‘Friendship Project’, set up by 

John Hancock, retired Head Teacher of Campion School, 

Leamington. The charity supports disadvantaged young 

people by providing them with a buddy or ‘Older Friend’. 

The Lions were especially keen to help a  local youngster. 

Don’t forget the biggest event in the Wellesbourne Lions 

calendar, the raft race from Wasperton to Stratford on 

Sunday, 19 June. The event is run in partnership with 

Shakespeare Lions of Stratford-upon-Avon. Anybody still 

interested in entering a raft for this year’s race should 

contact Peter Fisher on 01789 842031. A Melvin Jones 

Fellowship Award has been presented to Lion Max Down 

for exceptional service to his local community. I am sure 

you will agree that this is richly deserved.                        AS  

         Hampton Lucy and Charlecote WI 
The topic at the May meeting was “Resolutions”. 

Two resolutions were presented by our President, 

Jeryl Stone; the first was “..to maintain local 

libraries” and the second “..against factory farming.” Both 

were discussed and passed unanimously. The lucky member 

to win the Denman Bursary was Jean Young, with Sue 

Bresnan as reserve. This award is a £200 contribution to the 

cost of a two-day residential course of choice at the WI 

Denman College. The next meeting on Wednesday, 1 June, 

will be Members’ Night. This year it will feature a talk on St 

Peter ad Vincula Church, Hampton Lucy, presented in the 

church by Peter Bolton. Members should meet at the Village 

Hall at 7.30pm, from where we shall make our way together 

to the church for the talk, returning to the hall afterwards for 

the business meeting and refreshments, as usual. Anyone 

considering taking up membership and who may be 

interested in coming along will be most welcome.                MJW 

Charlecote Park News 
After a lot of work, Charlecote House has now lost its 

scaffolding and sheeting. By June it should be fully 

weatherproof with the stonework repaired, and be ready to 

greet the summer visitors.  On 12 June there will be another 

‘Falconry Day’. The ‘Walk with the Gardener’ at 2.00pm 

on  25 June is free and needs no advance booking. An 

Alvis Car Rally will be held in the grounds on 19 June, 

between 11.00am and 3.00pm. There will be a ‘Bat Walk’ 

on 25 June, 9.30 pm, booking needed, £5.00per person. 

Heartbreak Productions return this summer, so why not 

book for ‘Pinocchio’ on 18 June (5.30pm), ‘Taming of the 

Shrew’, 9 July (7.30pm) or ‘Pride and Prejudice’, 13 

August (7.30pm). The BBC Antiques Roadshow, recorded 

at Charlecote Park, will now not be shown until Spring 

2012. They are putting together a ‘Shakespeare Season’ as 

part of the Cultural Olympiad and, with the Charlecote 

connections, the BBC intend to use the programme as part 

of that series. The second-hand bookshop has been doing 

so well that stocks are now running low.  If you have any 

books to donate, please leave them at the reception in the 

car park. www.nationaltrust.org.ok/charlecotepark      SF 

 

 
Avon Computing for Everyone 

Computing classes by qualified and registered tutors 

Learn at your own pace 
Internet, e-mails, edit and store digital photographs, 

Microsoft Office and much more…. 

6 week course - 2 hours per week -  £52   

Contact Jean Bunn on 01789 204042 or 07849 810814 

Email: avon.tutors@yahoo.co.uk 

Professional musician, Graduate of University of Cambridge and The Royal Academy of Music offers 

Private or Group Lessons 
Extra tuition for Grade 5 theory 

Brass teaching : French Horn at all levels - beginner to professional. Trumpet and Trombone - beginners 

Please call Francesca Moore-Bridger on 07970 299902. e-mail: fmoorebridger@cantab.net                          

Loxley WI 
The Loxley WI held a social evening at the 

April meeting, when, due to family ill health, 

Anne Morgan was unable to give a talk on her 

career as a ‘Bluebell Girl’. The joint meeting with the 

Wellesbourne,  Newbould Pacey, Ashorne and Loxley WI 

groups on 12 May at Ashorne Village Hall was to discuss 

‘Resolutions’, the topics for this year being ‘Library 

Closures’ and ‘Methods used in Factory Farming’. Loxley 

WI would like to thank Mrs Janet Clough, Head Teacher at 

Loxley School, for inviting the group to use the school 

premises for their meetings.                                                 LL 

 

Loxley WI 
are pleased to invite all those who are interested  

in The Women’s Institute 

to an 

 OPEN EVENING 
Thursday, 14 July, 7 30pm. 

at Loxley School, (opposite The Fox Inn) 
There will be a talk by Sue Cook on 

‘Me and My Quilts’ 
Followed by refreshments and a social evening 

 

Diary Reminder 
The Warwickshire Baroque concert will be held on Saturday, 

11 June, in St Peter’s Church, Hampton Lucy. For full 

details, see ‘The Notice Board’ .                                                    TB 



Charlecote Fete 
Saturday, 4 June  

 The Vicarage Garden 
                by kind invitation of Mr and Mrs Gopsell 
 

                          Gates open at 2.30pm         
 

Admission £1.00 for adults, children free 
 

           Details from Sue Johns on 01789 840238 

Hampton Lucy’s famous Jazz Picnic 
 with The Dene River Jazz Men 
Friday, 1 July, in The Parish Field 
Gates open 6.45pm, music at 7.30pm 

Bring the family, some chairs, a picnic, 

bottle(s) of wine and enjoy! 

£7.50 per person, £16 for a family of 4, (£1 per extra child) 

Details from the Hall Committee or call 841155          

St Peter’s Church, Hampton Lucy 

Warwickshire Baroque 
Saturday, 11 June, at 7.30pm 

Handel’s Water Music 

plus music by Karl Friedrich Abel 

 
 

Tickets £8 (available at the door) 

Details from Tim Bugg on 842353 

All proceeds to the Church Restoration Appeal Fund 

Loxley Summer Pub Quiz  
 

Tuesday, 28 June at The Fox 

  7.30pm. 
 

 £5 per head to include cheese and biscuits 

The The Notice  BoardBoard  
Hampton Lucy website: 
www.hamptonlucy.net 

The Loxley website: 

www.loxleyvillage.com 

 

  

 
Contact details 

Grapevine copy by the 10th of the month  

with a contact telephone number please, to:  

Jeremy Whyman, 9 The Langlands, Hampton Lucy  

CV35 8BN. Tel: 01789 470911 

e-mail: grapevine46@btinternet.com 

For advertising contact: Jackie Williams, Tudor Cottage, Hampton 
Lucy. Tel: 01789 841155. e-mail: jacwil@btinternet.com 

 Police: Community Police Station: 01789 842114.  e-mail: wellesbourne.snt@warwickshire.police.uk  

Website newsletter with regularly updated local information: www.saferneighbourhoods.co.uk   

Hampton Lucy 

Ladies’ Coffee and Cakes  

Tuesday, 7th June 

The Boar’s Head, Hampton Lucy, 10.30am  

(More information from Carol Paget on 840233) 

 

Midsummer Shopping 

Whichford House, Whichford 

 

by kind invitation of Simon & Bridget Herrtage 
 

Tuesday 28th June 
 10am - 4pm 

£3.50 per head entrance, coffee/tea and home made 
biscuits. Fabulous new stalls with a beautiful garden to 

enjoy. Lunch available. 
Details from Rebecca on 01608 674929 

 
                                       is published in colour each month. To view the colour edition 

visit either the Hampton Lucy or Loxley websites, or request an e-mail copy 

‘‘The Lucy Lads’‘‘The Lucy Lads’‘‘The Lucy Lads’‘‘The Lucy Lads’    
    

Meet at the Boar’s Head, Hampton Lucy 
 

Thursday, 2ndJune, 11.30am 
 

All  ‘lads at heart’ are welcome!All  ‘lads at heart’ are welcome!All  ‘lads at heart’ are welcome!All  ‘lads at heart’ are welcome!    

Loxley Village Fete 
in aid of Loxley School 

 The Fox Inn field 
Saturday, 11th June, 1pm – 4pm 

 

Action fun packed family day with plenty to see and do 
including Laser Clay Pigeon Shooting,  Bouncy Castle, 

BBQ, Tombola,  Crafts, Face Painting  
and loads of  family games. 

WELLESBOURNE AIRFIELD - SUNDAY, 26th JUNE  

WINGS AND WHEELS  

Gates open 10am   
Featuring Vulcan XM655 

‘Slow Taxi 11.30 am* ,  ‘High Speed TAXI’ 2.00pm*  

plus Classic Cars, Military Vehicles, Ground Displays  

Pleasure Flights and Refreshments. 

Adults £5,  (under 14s free) 

Free Parking - use the market entrance.   

(* subject to serviceability*) 



PINK ROSE JEWELLERYPINK ROSE JEWELLERYPINK ROSE JEWELLERYPINK ROSE JEWELLERY    

Fabulous Costume Jewellery  

& Accessories 

If you are holding a Gift Fayre,  

Fund-raising Event or would like  

a Jewellery Party at home 

Call Lindsey on 07951 579333 

e-mail: lins.anderson@virgin.net 

L Brooke Joynson 

CABINET MAKER AND JOINER 

All aspects of woodworking undertaken 

Phone 01926 842547 or 07909 901989  

for further information and advice,  

and for a free quotation 

 Church Services 

 

H T WILLIAMS PEST CONTROL 
Rats, moles, mice, wasps, ants, insects 

Tudor Cottage, Church Street 

Hampton Lucy 

Tel: 01789 841155 

THE BEAUTY ROOM IN ETTINGTON 

Dermalogica Facials, Manicures, Pedicures, 

Waxing, Electrolysis, Body Treatments, 

Make-up & Tanning 

Open 6 days a week 

Gift Vouchers Available 

01789 740663 

11 Hillman Way, Ettington, CV37 7SG 

SUSAN ENGLAND MCSP 

Chartered Physiotherapist  

Registered with the Health Professions Council  

Hampton Corner, Warwick Road,  

Stratford upon Avon, CV37 0NZ 

Tel/Fax: 01789 263891 

R. Turner 

CHARLECOTE CHAIRSCHARLECOTE CHAIRSCHARLECOTE CHAIRSCHARLECOTE CHAIRS    

Specialist in re-upholstery and  

restoration of cane and rush seating 

Tel: 01926 624077 

Mobile: 077685 71593 

Hunscote Farm Shop 
Stratford Road, Wellesbourne 

Tel: 01789 840240 

‘A Farmer’s Market on your doorstep’ 

Open Monday to Thursday 

8.00am to 5.30pm 

Friday and Saturday  

8.00am to 6.00pm 

“Thank you” 

to all of our 

advertisers 

for your 

valued 

support. 

When 

responding 

to an 

advertiser, 

please 

mention  

‘The 

Grapevine’ 

Philip Heron 
Plumbing and Heating Design and Installation 

The Sidings, Warwick Road, Ettington,  

Stratford-upon-Avon 

Warwickshire. CV37 7PN 

Telephone: 01789 748102 ; Mobile: 07760 766845 

e-mail: philheron@yahoo.co.uk 

 
 

2 June   Ascension Day 

                    7.30am  Castle Hill  Holy Communion   CW 

                  10.00am  Hampton Lucy Holy Communion   CW  
 

5 June    The Seventh Sunday of Easter    

                    9.30am  Charlecote  Morning Worship 

        9.30am Loxley  Holy Communion   BCP    

                    6.00pm Hampton Lucy Holy Communion   CW 
 

12 June    The Day of  Pentecost (Whit Sunday) 

                     9.30am  Hampton Lucy Family Service       

                   11.00am Charlecote  Holy Communion   CW                    

                    6.00pm Loxley  Evensong    BCP 

                    6.00pm Hampton Lucy Evensong    BCP  
  

19 June    Trinity Sunday              

                    9.30am  Charlecote  Holy Communion             BCP 

                    9.30am           Hampton Lucy  Holy Communion             CW 

                  11.00am  Loxley  Family Service     
 

26 June   Patronal Festival of St Peter 

            8.00am Charlecote  Holy Communion   BCP 

          11.00am Loxley  Matins     BCP 

           6.00pm  Hampton Lucy Evensong    BCP 

For your diary - June 
Wed 1  Hampton Lucy and Charlecote WI,  7.30pm. 

Thur 2  ‘The Lucy Lads’, The Boar’s Head, 11.30 am. (Notice Board) 

Sat 4  Charlecote Village Fete, The Vicarage Garden, 2.30pm. (Notice Board)   

Sun 5  Charlecote Mill Open Day, 11.00am to 5.00pm.  

Tues 7  Hampton Lucy ‘Coffee and Cakes’,  The Boar’s Head, 10.30am. (Notice Board)   

Tues 7  Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 7.30pm to 8.30pm.  

Wed 8  Tai Chi class, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am.   

Thur 9  Loxley WI Members Meeting, Details to be arranged 

Sat 11  Warwickshire Baroque, St Peter’s, Hampton Lucy, 7.30pm, (Notice Board)   

Sat 11  Loxley Village Fete, The Fox Inn,  2.00pm to 4.00pm. (Notice Board)   

Sun 12  Charlecote Park  Falconry Day, (see page 4) 

Sun 12  Valefresco Farm Open Day, Stratford Road, H’ton Lucy, 2.00pm. (Notice Board)   

Tues 14 Dene Valley U3A,  with speaker Sheila Nelson, Wellesbourne Church, 2.00pm. 

Tues 14 Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 7.30pm to 8.30pm. 

Tues 14 Grapevine Team Annual Meeting,  9, The Langlands,  H’ton Lucy, 10.30am 

Wed 15 Tai Chi class, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am.   

Thur 16 3 Parishes Prayer Group, Janet and Duncan Fairfax-Lucy’s house, 7.45pm 

Sat 18  Charlecote Park, Heartbreak Productions, ‘Pinnochio’ (see page 4) 

Tues 21 Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 7.30pm to 8.30pm. 

Wed 22 Tai Chi class, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am.   

Tues 28 Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 7.30pm to 8.30pm. 

Wed 29 Tai Chi class, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am.   

Sat 25  Charlecote Park  ‘Walk with the Gardener’, 2.00pm. (see page 4) 

Sat 25  Charlecote Park ‘Bat Walk’, 9.30pm, booking required. (see page 4) 

Sun 26  ‘Wings and Wheels’, Wellesbourne Airfield, from 10.00am. (Notice Board)   

Tues 28           Mid-Summer Shopping, Whichford House, 10.00am to 4.00pm (Notice Board)   

July  
Fri 1  Hampton Lucy Jazz Picnic, The Parish Field, (Notice Board and page 3)  

Stripes Garden Maintenance 

Grass Cutting, Hedge Trimming,  

Patio Cleaning,  

Garden Furniture Cleaning. No job too small.  

Local reliable service. 

Call Chris Clarke, 01789 295909  

Mobile: 07984 960956 

e-mail:  stripeschris@aol.com 

Janet Field WMSCh. MPSPract. 
 

Foot Health Practitioner 

offers Home Visits 
 

Please call to discuss your foot problems 

in confidence 
 

Telephone: 01789 841239 

e-mail: mikej1949@yahoo.com 


